TCS Summer Camp Parent FAQ
What, When, and Where?

What: TCS Summer Camp offers students a chance to step away from their everyday |
ives, enjoy nature, and deepen their relationship with Jesus through various activities,
worship, and community.
When & Where:
Junior High Students (Incoming 6th Graders to 8th Graders): These students
will attend camp at Forest Home in Forest Falls, CA.
Camp Dates: Monday, June 16th, 2025 - Saturday, June 21st, 2025.
Camp Information Meeting Date: May 28th, 2025 | 6:30pm
High School Students (Incoming 9th Graders to Outgoing Seniors): These
students will attend the CIY (Christ In Youth) camp, located at Biola University in
Southern California.
Camp Dates: Monday, July 14th, 2025 - Saturday, July 19th, 2025
Camp Information Meeting Date: June 25th, 2025 | 6:30pm
Camp Information Meeting: A detailed information meeting will be held prior to
departure, where we will discuss specific details like packing lists, medical needs, bus
assignments, and student leader information.

Who Can Attend?

e Eligibility: Camp is open to all students entering 6th grade in Fall 2025 through those
who are graduating high school in 2025.

e Attendance Requirement: Participation in TCS Wednesdays is not required to join us
at summer camp. All students within the eligible grades are welcome.

How Much Does It Cost?

e Camp Fee: The total cost for camp is $529 per student.
e Payment Schedule:
o $100 deposit due upon registration
o Monthly Payment of $75 per registrant is due on the 15th of each month
until your balance is paid in full.
e Refund Policy
o Deposit 1 ($/person) is non-refundable: Under no circumstances will the initial
deposit be refunded, or transferred to another camper or event. TCS utilizes
deposits to plan and program events effectively. These funds are crucial for
covering the initial costs associated with the preparation and execution of the
event.
o No refunds after May 15th: After this date, refunds are only possible if another
camper fills the vacated spot. This policy is in place to ensure that we can
maintain commitments with our camp facilities and vendors. Deposits will still be



non-refundable in the event you cancel your registration prior to May 15th and
the spot is filled by another camper.

What Is Included in the Cost?

Transportation: Round-trip charter bus transportation to and from the camp location.
Meals: All meals are provided while at camp. Students should bring additional money for
lunch during travel to and from the camp.

e Accommodation: Housing in cabins (Junior High) or dorms (High School) for the
duration of camp.

e Activities: Access to all scheduled games, activities, and free-time options available
each afternoon.

e Junior High Camp Specifics: Forest Home operates as a cashless camp. Parents will
receive information on how to provide their students with an e-gift card for any
purchases they wish to make during camp (optional).

e High School Camp Specifics: Information will be shared regarding a planned visit to a
local beach.

Where Will My Student Be Housed?

e Housing Arrangements: Students will stay in cabins (Junior High) and dormitories
(High School) with a maximum of 10 people per room. Each housing location will have
an assigned leader responsible for overseeing the students for the week.

Assignment: Housing assignments will be made based on biological gender and grade.
What to Bring: A detailed packing list will be provided at your camp meeting.

Registration Process

Step 1: Complete the initial registration form provided by The Crossing.
Step 2: After completing the Crossing Students form, you will be redirected to fill out a
camp-specific registration form for either Forest Home or CIY, which includes important
details like medical information.
o Forest Home Registration: Follow the prompts to log in or create an account.
Complete the necessary information, including the medical form.
o CIY Registration: Fill out the indicated fields on the CIY registration form.

Additional Questions?

e If you have any other questions or need further clarification, please do not hesitate to
reach out. You can email us at students@thecrossinglv.com or call our office at
702-947-2080, and we will respond as soon as possible.



